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Board of Directors






6 October, 2007





Grand Forks, ND
General Chair Jay Nimens called the meeting to order at 1:30 pm.  Roll call was taken and voting cards were distributed.  Board members present were: Jay Nimens, Brandi Clark, Amy Schmidt, Sara Weinberg, Mark VanLishout, Bryan Walls, Scott Mengelkoch, Carla Porter, Jeff Steele and Loic Joseph.  Dan Cerkoney, Bailey Bolinske, and Todd Ford were absent.
There were no corrections or additions to the minutes of the last meeting.  Mark VanLishout made a motion to approve the minutes.  Brandi Clark seconded the motion.  The motion was approved.

Treasurer’s Report:


The net income through September 2007 is $13,110.78.  There are errors on zones. The totals are right.  They are in different categories.  Mark VanLishout will send Todd Ford copies of the report.
Audit committee needs to meet the required USS audit committee requirements.  The last audit was at last years state meet.  It is required semi annually.  We need to step that up and be sure this is getting done.

There was a motion that if a check is written over $5,000, there needs to be two signature required.  The senior vice Chair should be on the sign card.  
Motion to approve the treasurer’s report.  Motion seconded.  The motion was approved.

General Chair Report and Report of Correspondence:


Jay Nimens deferred his report to the afternoon session.

Board Member Reports:

Administrative Vice Chair-Officials:


Dan Cerkoney was absent.
Senior Vice Chair:


Reimbursements for Dagny Knutson for a total of 6 meets.  We have a policy in place for $300 for reimbursements per season for national swimmers.  Ronda Knutsons coaches certificate has expired.  Nationals airfare.   1 meet/swimmer/season for a maximum of $300.
Motion to approve $600 for reimbursement to Dagny Knutson for the past two seasons. Motion was approved.

Masters program- we will not get started until this summer under the aquatics.
Age Group Vice Chair:

The Age Group Vice Chair report was deferred to the afternoon session.  
Registration Chair:


Most of the information will be at this afternoon meeting. We have 953 registered athletes.  232 were registered for season one and 192 for season two.  529 are year round.
.  

Technical Chair:


Scott is reading in absence of Sara Hill.  Coaches would like them to check in to be sure they have all of their requirements at meets.
Scott is emailing all the coaches, letting them know when there credentials expire. 
Safety Chair:


There was one incident report from zones.  A boy scraped his hand.  

Safety marshals do not have to be registered any more @ USA swimming.  A volunteer in the club needs to make sure they know who the Marshall is.

Secretary:


The Secretary’s report was deferred to the afternoon session.  
Coaches Representative:

The Coaches report was deferred to the afternoon session.  
Athlete Representatives:


The Athlete report was deferred to the afternoon session
Meet Reports & Schedules:

Request for a change.  WFF meet on the 2nd  & 3rd  of February to be changed to the 9th  & 10th.
Meet Schedules:


The 2008 Long course schedule will be finalized this afternoon.  

Election of Board of Review:


This is a very important function. This needs to be in place in the event of a problem.
Old Business:


Motion was brought up to reauthorize to expend LSC funds in the interim.  Bryan made the motion and Jeff seconded it. 

Swimposium will need some financial support.  Some type of a budget ($2500) to get a speaker.  Wait for a committee some time next month.
New Business:

Randy Julian will be coming to meet all the swim clubs in November.  He will try and meet as many people as he can.  He wants to have a swimposium. 

Mike Stromberg talked about having Mr. Shoenberg brought in.  He does both club and high school coaching.  The money should be put forth for coaches education.  Our LSC will initiate\ate this endeavor with our coach’s education.  We will look into possibly having this in May.

Nominations for spring meeting are Age Group Vice Chair, Registration Chair, Senior Vice Chair and Secretary.

Mark VanLishout made a motion to adjourn the meeting.  Jay Nimens seconded the motion.  The motion was approved.  Meeting adjourned at 2:55 PM.
